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Mayors Message – Hyrum City has had a 

busy year: residential growth is increasing; 

some of our streets have been resurfaced and 

resealed; improvements have been made in 

our electrical system;, improvements have 

been made at Blacksmith Park; many of the 

street trees have been trimmed; new trees 

have been planted; improvements were 

made to the Canyon Lodge; several storm 

water drainage projects have been 

completed; a drive-up ramp was added at 

the green waste bins; old steel water lines 

have been replaced on the east side of town; a pump station for the 

Little Feeder canal was installed to benefit our pressurized irrigation 

system; plans are underway for the trail to connect Hammer Road to 

the Blacksmith Fork Trail to be built along Hwy 101 next spring and 

summer; and the museum expansion was completed.  The Hyrum 

City Youth Council donated several thousands of hours of service to 

our community.  We had a great 4th of July Celebration, Easter Egg 

Hunts, Summer Reading Program, Hot Wheels & Hot Dogs, Fall 

Festival, Senior Center Events, Museum Events, and much more.  

We enjoy living here because our citizens are involved and we have 

dedicated Hyrum City Employees and City Council who are 

committed to their jobs.  I thank all of you for the contributions you 

make to make Hyrum City a great place to live that we all call 

“home.”  

Sincerely, 

Mayor Stephanie Miller 
 

City Council Meeting Summary – *Principal Buist from Lincoln 

Elementary discussed crosswalks and the pick-up and drop-off of 

students. 

*Jami VanHuss, Museum Director gave a report on the Hyrum City 

Museum. 

*Roger Allen was approved to serve on the Hyrum Historic 

Commission. 

*Tony Johnson discussed historical building restoration in Hyrum City. 

*Friend Weller requested the city transfer its FCC radio frequency to 

a non-profit agency. 

 

November 

2017 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

November 2 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 9 

Planning Commission 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 10 

Veterans Day (11th) 

City Offices Closed 

 

November 16 

City Council Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

November 23 & 24 

Thanksgiving Holiday 

City Offices Closed 

 

 

 

 

Mayor & City Council 

Members 
Mayor Miller              245-5501 

smiller@hyrumcity.com 

Councilmembers 

Steve Adams             881-7573       

sadams@hyrumcity.com 

Kathy Bingham             245-4679 

kbingham@hyrumcity.com 

Jared Clawson              764-3531 

jclawson@hyrumcity.com 

Paul James             245-4695           

pjames@hyrumcity.com 

Craig Rasmussen             245-7772 

crasmussen@hyrumcity.com 
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*Preliminary Plat approval was given for Phase IV of Rolling Hills 

Subdivision which consists of 16 single family lots located at 

approximately 550 South 400 East. 

*The council approved sewer rates for assisted living centers. 

*The High Line Canal Connection Project Bid was awarded to 

Johnson’s Construction. 
 
**The information for this city newsletter is required a month before it is printed.  

Therefore the October City Council Meeting hasn’t taken place at the time this 

summary is composed.** 

 

Hyrum November Photo Contest – We need your photos for November photos 

representing snow on the mountains, frost on fences, wild turkeys, kids jumping in a leaf pile, 

etc. Please enter your November’s photos by December 3rd by emailing them to 

sfricke@hyrumcity.com.  

A winner will be selected monthly and his/her photo will be displayed on the City’s wall. The 

winner will receive a $25.00 credit towards his/her utility bill or a $25 gift card. We are excited 

to see your photos you can submit them to Hyrum City sfricke@hyrumcity.com Original photo 

resolution should be a minimum of 16 megapixel, but you can submit in a smaller resolution if 

necessary. 

Winter Parking Restrictions – Winter parking restriction begin November 1st. Parking is not  

allowed on city streets or within ten feet of roadway pavement in any municipal right-of-way 

between the hours of 12:00 midnight and 8:00 a.m. unless such vehicle is in a driveway 

approach or otherwise parked behind the curb where curb exists.  This law allows for snow 

removal and is in effect between November 1st and April 1st, even when there is no snow. 

 

Museum News – All veterans and their families and friends are invited to visit the museum 

for our annual Veterans History Workshop on Saturday, November 4th. Drop in anytime during 

our normal operating hours---10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.---so we can help you document your 

service. We can help you put together a scrapbook page for our veterans’ exhibit or even 

conduct a short interview/oral history. Please take the time to come down so we can help you 

preserve your story. 

 

Children are invited to Meet Local Veterans at our Back in Time activity on November 7th, 8th, 

and 9th from 1:00 - 1:30 p.m. each day. This is a great opportunity for children to learn about 

the veterans in our community and why we honor them each year on Veterans Day, 

November 11th. Sign-up is preferred, please visit, email, or call the museum. 

 

Everyone is invited to the Elite Hall on Friday, November 17th for the season’s first Free Family 

Movie Night. The movie will begin at 7:00 p.m. and since we will be showing Cars 2 it will be 

drive-in-style and everyone is encouraged to decorate your own box(es) to sit in and watch 

the movie. Of course, you can also bring your pillows, blankets, bean bags, camp chairs, etc. 

along with your own dinner and/or treats. The Elite Hall Restoration Committee will be selling 

popcorn and other goodies and we will be using an improved (brighter) projector and (louder) 

sound system than last winter. Be sure to mark your calendar, it will be great fun for your whole 

family! 
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Do YOU have any pictures of events inside of the Elite Hall? We are moving forward with 

restoration efforts and any images could be helpful in securing grants and donations. Please 

contact the museum at (435) 245-0208, museum@hyrumcity.com, or drop by. 

 

The Hyrum City Museum sincerely thanks Mr. Maurice Wiberg for his time and talents in 

completing his beautiful mural of the mouth of Blacksmith Fork Canyon. He did a beautiful job 

and his efforts will enhance the visitor experience for years to come. We also acknowledge 

the work of Boy Scout, Blake Critchfield who recently completed installing shelving in our 

Museum Archive as part of his Eagle Scout project requirements. Thank you so much to Blake, 

his family, and troop for their work. We wouldn’t be able to serve as a community resource 

without the generous volunteers who support us.  

 

The museum will be closed Saturday, November 11th for Veterans Day and Thursday & 

Saturday, November 23rd & 25th for the Thanksgiving Holiday. 

 

Library News – Library hours: Monday – Friday 10:00 a.m. – 7:00 p.m. and 

Saturday 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.  The library will be closed Saturday, 

November 11th for Veterans Day and Thursday, November 23rd thru Saturday, 

November 25th for the Thanksgiving Holiday. 

 

Toddler Story Time Musical Mondays – 10:30 & 11:00 a.m., for toddlers up to age 3.  

Story Time Whimsical Wednesdays – 11:30 a.m. & 1:30 p.m., for ages 3-5. Please choose one 

 time to attend each session features the same stories. 

Magic Tree House Adventure Club – Friday, November 3rd, 3:00 p.m.  This program is open 

 to 1st – 3rd graders.  This month we will be focusing on “The Knight at Dawn.” If you need 

 a copy of the book be sure to stop by the library and check out a copy. 

Movie Monday – November 5th, free popcorn. 

Creative Thursdays – November 16th, for 4th – 6th graders, Making Christmas ornaments for the 

 library. 

Chess Club- Monday, November 20th, 4:00 p.m. 

Lego Club – Monday, November 27th, 4:00 p.m. 

Teen Activities – All activities start at 3:00 p.m. unless otherwise noted. For ages 12-18. 

 November 3rd: Game Day – Quidditch @ Elite Hall 

 November 10th: DIY Wands, Christmas Ornaments for the library. 

 November 17th: Movie Day – Harry Potter and the Sorcerer’s Stone, free popcorn. 

 November 22nd: Writing Club, 4:00 p.m. 

 

Stop by the library on November 15th to make Christmas ornaments to decorate the trees in 

the library. 

 

Like us on Facebook, Instagram and Goodreads @hyrumlibrary.  Social media is where you will 

find up-to-date information on programs and so much more about the library. Also, visit 

www.hyrumlibrary.com and sign-up for your online library account today. 

 

Don’t forget about our brick wall!  We are still gathering brick orders.  You can pick up a form 

at the front desk, and join our donor wall for just $100. 

 

Senior News – We are open Monday – Friday from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. with lunch at noon 

Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays.  Please call by 10:00 a.m. to reserve your spot for lunch. 

The cost is $3. ALL seniors are welcome.   

http://www.hyrumlibrary.com/
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi05q66_ebWAhWjjlQKHeEtCC4QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fveteransdayfacts.com%2Fveterans-day-clipart%2F&psig=AOvVaw05IjciP2QFjXoTWLdRNAW_&ust=1507756661776482


Mondays –  6  Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 a.m. 

  13  Craft Fair Work Day, 10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. 

  20  Breakfast & Bingo for a Buck, 10:30 a.m.  

  27  Craft Fair Work Day, 10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 

Tuesdays – Chair Yoga, 9:30 a.m. & Games, 12:30 p.m. 

Wednesdays – Programs, 12:30 p.m.  

 1  Panel Discussion. 

 8  Thanksgiving Feast & Singing For Cache, 12:00 p.m.  RSVP early. 

 15  Singing by Colleen Gordin. 

 22  Closed. 

 29  Singing & Guitar by Shaun Peck. 

Thursdays – Road trips and the Lunch Bunch.  

 2  Craft Fair Work Day, helping hands needed. 

 9  Sweet Peas, 10:00 a.m. Craft Fair Work Day. 

 16  Craft Fair Work Day.  

 23  Closed. Happy Thanksgiving. 

 30  Set-up Craft Fair. 

Fridays – Bingo, 12:30 p.m. 

                      10                  Closed – Veteran’s Day. 

                      24                  Closed. 

 

Upcoming Events -  

“All Wrapped Up” Annual Christmas Craft Fair – December 1st, 9:00 a.m. – 6:00 p.m. & 

December 2nd, 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. We will have food items, baked goods, gift baskets, crafts, 

quilts, and so much more.  Free admission, come support our Senior Center fundraiser. 

Christmas Dinner, December 6th, 12:00 p.m. Seats are going quickly, sign-up soon. 

 

September Photo Contest Winner – Tom 

Bunns photograph of farm land in the fall. 

 

 

Thank you to all others who submitted photos for 

the photo of the month.  All photos will be 

displayed through a continuous slideshow on a 

screen at the City Office Building. 

 

September Mayor’s Choice Photo Contest 

Winner – Traci Mayers for the photo of a fish in the 

river. 
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